
 
MINUTES 

Land Park Community Association 
Eskaton Monroe Lodge 

3225 Freeport Boulevard 
September 20, 2017 - 6:30 p.m. - 8:30pm 

 
Board members present: Steve Winlock - President, Craig Rutledge - Vice President, Alison 
Leary-Secretary, Mitch Rohrer- Treasurer, Art Taylor, Dana Moore, John Schade, Joleen 
Lonigan, Lisa Riley, Pinki Cockrell, Shannel LaDue, Stephanie Duncan, and Steve Walker. 
 
6:31 pm- Steve called the meeting to order and the board members briefly introduced 
themselves. 
 
I. Consent Calendar:  
 

A. Minutes of Previous Board Meeting – Alison noted that the minutes from the July 
meeting had been posted to the website. 

B. Budget and Board Expenditure Report – Mitch distributed the LPCA budget information. 
The LPCA currently has $31,686.63 in its checking account, $29,118.74 in its savings 
account, and $8,066 in a separate savings account dedicated for the rock garden. 

C. John Schade moved to approve the consent calendar, Craig Rutledge seconded the 
motion, and the motion passed unanimously. 

 
II. Announcements/ Presentations 
 

A. Recycling Business Information –  
a. John Goldberg and his son, Jack, gave a presentation on Jack’s recycling 

business. Jack is collecting aluminum cans and plastic bottles in the Land Park 
neighborhood. Those interested in donating their recyclables can visit 
https://www.facebook.com/JacksRecycling/ or email johngoldberg@hotmail.com 

B. Sacramento Police Dept. –  
a. Officer Tyson Butler, of the Sac PD traffic division, gave a presentation on his 

work in the Land Park area. He is one of 8 motorcycle cops in the city and his 
territory covers Land Park.  

b. He explained that his work often involves writing citations for speeding, and that 
the Sac PD’s motorcycle cops are stationed in areas based on traffic complaints.  

c. He encourages LPCA members to submit complaints to the Sac PD if they are 
experiencing a problem with traffic in the neighborhood, and suggests that such 
complaints be as specific as possible (exact time, place, behavior, etc.) so that 
they can address the problem in an appropriate way. To submit a complaint you 
can email him at tbutler@pd.cityofsacramento.org, call the complaint line at (916) 
808-6145, or call the operator at (916) 264-5471. 

https://www.facebook.com/JacksRecycling/


d. Officer Butler also answered several questions for members in attendance and 
noted that he will return to our meetings as needed to answer any additional 
questions and provide us with updates on issues that arise in the neighborhood. 

C. Steve Hansen’s office (Consuelo Hernandez) –  
a. Update on McClatchy construction: 

i. The field should be complete by October 31. 
ii. The theater should be complete by December 19th. 

b. The restroom at Sutterville and Freeport is under construction. 
i. Consuelo will confirm that this will be a self-locking bathroom. Consuelo 

explained that they can’t retrofit the old bathrooms to have self-locking 
doors because it is cost prohibitive, as the wires for the self-locking doors 
have to be imbedded in the walls themselves to prevent vandalism.  

c. The pond work should be continuing now. 
d. Tiny Tots play area: A small play area will be fenced in immediately adjacent to 

the tiny tots building. It will only be closed during Tiny Tots hours. 
e. Two new city ordinances relating to homelessness were heard at a legislative 

committee meeting recently: 
i. Parks ordinance: Under an existing ordinance the city manager, a peace 

officer, or a park ranger may cause to be removed any and all persons 
whose presence in the park, building, or portion thereof is disruptive to the 
normal and safe use and enjoyment of the park or building. The proposed 
amendment would make it a misdemeanor if a disruptive and 
uncooperative individual refuses to leave the park, park building, or 
recreational facility. 

ii. Aggressive panhandling: limits the places where panhandling can occur.  
1. Consuelo noted that the county also passed an aggressive 

panhandling ordinance recently. 
f. Steve Hansen has asked the city to research whether there are successful models 

for providing restroom facilities for the homeless. 
g. The City has proposed creating a 300 bed winter shelter that is open 24 hours near 

Woodlake and Del Paso. 
h. The city is also working to open a permanent 200 bed homeless triage center. A 

private developer is working on a 150 bed low income housing building across 
the street from this triage center. 

i. The city is continuing to work with Caltrans, Union Pacific, and SacRT, to try to 
address homelessness under the WX freeway underpass. 

j. Police staffing is based on reporting, so if you see something that you want to be 
addressed you must report it to 311. 

k. Consuelo also introduced Tony Ulep, the new Park Supervisor for Land Park. 
D. Representative from Assemblymember McCarty’s Office –  

a. Provided Legislative Highlights for the 2017 legislative year: 
i. Budget wins for Sacramento in 2017: 

1. $1 million to enhance and protect the Lower American River 
Parkway 

2. $1.9 million to expand educational programs at the B Street 
Theater 

3. $10 million to help refugee students in Sacramento and throughout 
CA 

4. $14 million for a new Superior Courthouse in Sacramento’s 
railyards. 

ii. State Assembly priorities for 2017: 



1. Degrees not debt: expands access and affordability for California’s 
public college and university students. 

2. Access to childcare and preschool: Increases funding to ensure that 
all children have access to high quality early education in 
California. 

3. Cap and Trade: extends California’s landmark cap and trade 
program to fight climate change. 

4. Housing: package of housing bills targets low-income housing 
development and proactive homeless prevention services to be 
administered by cities and counties. 

iii. McCarty legislation that passed in 2017: 
1. CA Welcomes Refugees (AB 343): expands veteran immediate 

eligibility for in-state tuition to SIV holders. 
2. Gun Free Schools (AB 424): fixes California’s Gun Free Schools 

law to keep students and teachers safe on campus. 
3. Fair Chance Act (AB 10008) gives job seekers a fair chance at 

employment by prohibiting past conviction inquiry on initial 
applications. 

4. Higher Ed Outsourcing (AB 848): Prohibits the University of 
California and California State University from outsourcing 
contractors. 

b. Bills that McCarty will continue working on next year: 
i. Officer involved shootings (AB 284) – Requires the Attorney General to 

collect data on peace-officer-involved shootings resulting in injury or 
death. 

ii. Opioid Addiction (AB 1512) – funds county addiction, prevention, 
intervention and rehabilitation programs. 

E. President’s Report/Announcements –  
a. Steve thanked Noah’s Bagels and Goodie Tuchews for the refreshments 
b. Steve informed the board that the LPCA received a request for funding from Rick 

Stevenson for the Swanston Stream Restoration (see Attachments).  The Board 
referred the matter to the grants committee. 

c. LPCA meetings calendar and establishment of Communication Committee.  
i. Steve distributed the new meeting dates calendar that includes community 

and board-only meetings. (See Attachments) 
ii. Board members explained that the purpose of the board-only meetings is 

to provide board members with an opportunity to discuss issues in the 
community and administrative issues, and not to have presentations take 
up the bulk of the agenda. This allows board members to become familiar 
with the issues and identify items that should be presented on at a 
community meeting. LPCA members are welcome to attend board-only 
meetings. 

d. The Land Park Volunteer Corps has requested a letter of support from the LPCA 
that they can use in the community to solicit donations for their park cleanup 
days. Steve Winlock will draft such a letter and circulate it to the board. 

e. Administrative Asst.: the LPCA board is seeking an administrative assistant. The 
board approved the following list of tasks to be completed by the admin assistant: 

i. Clerical/bookkeeping 
ii. Processes involved with obtaining permits 

iii. Booking event locations, making arrangements 
iv. Assisting with keeping the website up to date 



v. Filing tax paperwork and 501(c)(3) 
vi. Management of new board binders and info 

vii. Assisting with correspondence (i.e. thank you letters, responses) 
viii. Keeping track of digital and physical copies of LPCA minutes, agendas, 

letters, committee notes, decisions, etc. 
ix. Monthly bills and invoices/tracking expenses 
x. Attendance at LPCA board meetings 

xi. Assist with meeting preparation (i.e. agenda, logistics, etc.) 
xii. Assist with committee chair duties as needed 

F. Joint Community Associations Homeless Seminar Oct. 23- 
a. Stephanie Duncan provided an overview of the event, noting that we will have 

several public officials and staff members of resource agencies available at the 
seminar to discuss homelessness. 

G. Discussion on Cannabis Development (Land Use Committee) –  
a. Steve Walker presented the proposal for a cannabis cultivation site on Broadway. 
b. Steve Winlock then solicited views from the LPCA members present at the 

meeting. One member asked what the pros and cons of having a cannabis business 
in LP would be. Stephanie, Alison, and Pinki offered a few ideas. 

c. Dana suggested that we add a more robust presentation and discussion on 
commercial cannabis issues to a future agenda. 

 
III. Committee Reports and Discussion  
 

A. Policy Committees: 
a. Land Use (Steve Walker, Chair): the only matter pending before the land use 

committee is the cannabis business discussed earlier. 
b. Public Safety (Art Taylor, Chair): See Attachment for update. 
c. Parks (Pinki Cockrell, Chair): See Attachments for update. 

 
B. Community Services Committees: Stephanie Duncan gave an update on the joint meeting 

for the following committees on September 6th at Iron Steaks. She noted that the grants 
committee is in the process of updating the grant application, that the communications 
committee is working on the newsletter, that the membership committee is preparing for 
the membership barbecue to be held on October 1st, and that the holiday party committee 
is working on the holiday party. 

a. Grants Committee (Lisa Riley, Chair) 
b. Membership (Joleen Lonigan, Chair) 
c. Communications (Stephanie Duncan, Chair) 
d. TOLP (Craig Rutledge, Chair): Craig provided the board with a list of proposed 

duties for Taste of Land Park. (See Attachments). 
C. Executive Committee (Steve Winlock, Chair): Steve noted that the executive committee 

met on September 12th to discuss the administrative assistant position. 
 
IV. New Business  

A. Comments and suggestions from members and audience – None. 
B. Comments and suggestions from board members – None. 
 

Adjourn: 8:25 p.m.   

 
Next LPCA Meeting: October 18, 2017 (Board-Only). 




















